
   
 

  
  

 

  
 

 
  

  
 

   
 

  
 

 
 

 
 
 

    
  

  
 

 
  

 
 

 
    

 
 

  
  

 
 

 

  

PROPOSAL 34 – 5 AAC 92.057. Special provisions for Dall sheep drawing permit hunts; 
92.061. Special provisions for Unit 8 brown bear permit hunts; 92.069. Special provisions 
for moose drawing permit hunts; and 92.050. Required permit hunt conditions and 
procedures. In drawing hunts with a separate allocation for residents and nonresidents, all 
nonresident permits will be issued from the nonresident allocation as follows: 

All nonresidents shall be placed in the nonresident pool of drawing tags for hunts with a separate 
allocation to nonresidents and residents. 

What is the issue you would like the board to address and why? 
Nonresident second degree of kindred in resident drawing pools. 

Alaska’s must-be-guided law (AS 16.05.407/408) was created in 1967, and would not have 
passed without the inclusion to allow nonresident hunters to hunt with a resident relative within 
second degree of kindred (2DK) in lieu of having to hire a guide. 

The guide industry has pushed for years to separate out 2DK hunters from guided hunters and in 
some cases, like Kodiak, the nonresident 2DK hunters are in the resident pool of tags. 
All nonresident hunters should be treated equally according to our must-be-guided law. All 
nonresident hunters should be in the same pool of nonresident tags under draw permit hunts with 
a separate allocation to nonresidents. 

Regardless of the level of 2DK hunters for must-be-guided species, a nonresident hunter is a 
nonresident hunter, period. Alaska’s must-be-guided law never intended for one class of 
nonresident hunters (2DK) to be singled out and separated from the other (guided). There is 
currently a push by the guide industry to remove the 2DK provision with a new regulation 
eliminating 2DK nonresident tags entirely; all 2DK hunters in the future will only be allowed to 
hunt with a resident relative who has drawn a resident tag. The resident relative would essentially 
forfeit his or her tag and give it to their nonresident relative. That would be worse than putting all 
2DK nonresident hunters in the resident pool of tags because it would prevent a resident and 
nonresident 2DK hunter from both drawing a tag and both having an opportunity to harvest an 
animal together. 

Again, this is not what our must-be-guided law intended. Legislators realized that most 
nonresidents hunting must-be-guided species would hire a guide. They included the 2DK 
provision not as a benefit to certain nonresidents over others, but as a way of carrying on family 
hunting traditions and opportunities. 2DK hunters should never be dependent on a resident 
relative to put in and draw a tag in order to hunt with them in Alaska. A nonresident 2DK hunter 
should be given the same opportunity to draw a tag as a nonresident guided hunter, within the 
nonresident pool of tags. 

Treat all nonresidents equally as our must-be-guided law intended. 
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